THE CRIME OF OMISSION OF THE
WORLD PUBLIC INSTITUTIONS IN
MATTERS OF THE ENVIRONMENT,
ENERGY AND HEALTH, WHICH
FAVORS
MULTINATIONALS,
SYNTHESIZED IN THE NURSERY
RHYMES OF SPAWHE.EU.
I don’t criticize current inventions. I limit myself only to
publishing my solutions which are based on the multidisciplinary applied scientific organization of work which is
clearly unknown to public science and multinational
corporations. Even if many solutions described by public and
multinational specialists are correct, for the undersigned,
the glue that should keep them together consistently from an
environmental and sustainable economic point of view is
missing. This glue is inextricably linked to the gravitational
force. It is very strange that the entire world science, past
and present, has not identified it and claims to continue to
use gas, oil and their derivatives to the detriment of the
environment, sustainable energy that is not consumed and the
possible lengthening of human life through the energetically
autonomous oxygenating artificial heart that exploits the same
system. Here is the nursery rhyme from spawhe.eu: “The
cleaning of fossil energy published in spawhe, based, above
all on inorganic chemistry that is able to absorb CO2,
producing carbonates in the water. To speed up the processes
and reduce the energy costs that would have involved the
circulation of very large quantities of water necessary to
neutralize the very large quantities of CO2 emitted by the
current thermal power plants and heat engines, it has

gradually been transformed technologically into solutions of
less space by exploiting the principles Pascal and Henry. In
fact, I realized that on planet Earth, all the activities that
nature produces through organic and inorganic chemistry,
photosynthesis and the carbon cycle can be increased in speed
without any need to use thermal, nuclear energy and current
renewables. It is sufficient only to increase the operating
pressures of the systems, modify the circulation pumps and
make the machines work differently. In fact, natural
interactive systems expel, with the times required by nature,
the elements extraneous to natural cycles, due to accidental
polluting phenomena, including direct and indirect thermal
effects due to volcanic explosions, to natural fires that have
always existed on the planet. The current industrial
activities of men have multiplied exponentially the elements
extraneous to natural cycles, therefore nature is no longer
able to restore interactive balances. Obviously, this is my
truth and in the entire website, I explain how, in my opinion,
we should have created global plants that purify both fumes
and water at the same time before they go to pollute the
soils, rivers, lakes and seas. Having not done this in any
country in the world, it has not been possible to advance the
state of the art of purification to make it known to other
countries. Therefore, the advancement of the state of the
global purification art has not occurred. Consequently, it was
not even possible to notice that the water circulation pumps,
if we make them work in the direction of gravitational force,
by placing them in series with the turbines, we could extract
the energy directly from the environment. Having not done
this, it was not possible to realize that the water
circulation pumps, if in addition to making them pump in the
direction of gravitational force, we modify them on the
suction side and make them another inlet clearly separated
from the main one up to the same impeller , we can always use
the same water to create energy because we use one feed to
recycle the water from the upper basin and the other feed to
introduce into the same impeller the water discharged from a

turbine fed by falling water from the same upper basin. Not
having done this, it was not possible to think that by
replacing the upper basin with a pressurized autoclave with
compressed air, it being understood that we use a turbine
connected to the outlet of the autoclave, we can recover the
water drained from the turbine and insert it back into the
autoclave, whose pressurized water is recycled with the same
impeller of the pump by means of the second supply. In this
way, with the same water and the same compressed air, we would
have produced a current generator that extracts energy from
the environment, with quite small dimensions. Having not done
this, it was not possible to further reduce the dimensions of
this current generator by increasing the operating pressure of
the autoclave in order to be able to mount it on cars and
trucks, on agricultural tractors. Not having done this, it was
not possible to think that the overall dimensions can still be
reduced by using submersible pumps as turbines mounted
directly in cylindrical tubes that would act as autoclaves.
Therefore, these groups could be used to be inserted directly
into the wells to raise the water and at the same time
oxygenate the aquifers which today are polluted by
agricultural fertilizers, herbicides and pesticides and fecal
coliforms. In fact, we know that part of the air that
pressurizes the autoclave dissolves in the water according to
Henry’s principle, purifying the water for free. Not having
done this, it was not possible to think that the overall
dimensions could be reduced even further. Even miniaturized
and instead of purifying the water from the wells we could
purify the human blood, placing two small autoclaves side by
side that would replace the right and left ventricles,
creating energetically autonomous artificial hearts that would
feed the systemic circuit that oxygenates the brain and the
lungs to lengthen the life of the ‘man. Having not done this,
it was not possible to think that pressurized cylindrical
autoclaves can be incorporated an external cylinders
containing water at atmospheric pressure, outside of which
sliding tracks of permanent magnets mounted on transmission

chains driven by motors can be made electric at variable
revolutions that would produce an electromagnetic flux of
variable intensity which would produce induced currents in a
solenoid outside the same water tank. Therefore, we could
produce in this tank a linear electromagnetic thrust force
according to Lorentz’s law at the ambient temperature, without
fuel that could be added to the reaction thrust of Newton that
would be produced by propellers driven by electric motors
always commanded by generators. of current that produce the
primary hydroelectric energy, fed by submersible pumps used as
turbines placed inside the central reservoirs. Not having done
this, it was not possible to replace the current thermal
turbofans of aircraft to travel in the atmosphere and in space
with energy extracted directly from the environment, it was
not possible to create flying cars, nor submarines that move
with the same system without fuel. It was not possible to
make the ships travel without fuel, nor to mount the same
system to make mobile barriers in the sea to defend ourselves
from high waters. It was not even possible to think that in
the space travel of the future we can add to the global linear
motors an external steel tunnel connected to the turbo fan,
where it will produce a higher vacuum higher than the
surrounding space vacuum and connect this tunnel with a small
vacuum pump to a thickening tank of the captured powders,
which will be emptied periodically letting in the atmospheric
air which will feed an electrostatic filter that will recover
the powders that will be used together with the other
interactive purification and energy plant inventions described
on the website https: //www.spawhe.eu to make humans survive
even in space without suffering physiological damage due to
the absence of atmospheric pressure, gravity, food resources
and raw materials to build spare parts for the machines
necessary for survival in space. In fact, atmospheric air and
water will fill the space caravan wagons full of human beings
and will be endlessly recycled, suitably replenished with
artificial photosynthesis and carbon cycle, while general
gravity will be reinforced, becoming very similar. to the

terrestrial one, electrostatically polarizing the paths of
atmospheric conditioned air and recycled water in the
interactive,
energy
and
purification,
compressed
hydroelectromagnetic plants, still unknown to terrestrial
science. Current science has forgotten that the primary fluid
dynamic energy is produced by the flow rate for the density of
the fluid itself. Therefore, the best solution to produce
clean energy at low cost and in infinite quantities is: to use
compressed air as an energy source (which is not consumed) and
water as an energy carrier (which with the use of new pumps
with separate double power supply up to the impeller, can
recycle it indefinitely by exploiting the maximum pressure of
the compressed air and the maximum density of the water at the
same time. In the simple formula of fluid dynamic energy
mentioned above, no heat source is needed. This is the biggest
mistake in world science and nobody wants to correct it.”
Luigi Antonio Pezone.

